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Newsletter No. 04                  9th October 2020 
 

Dear Parents and Carers 
 
I hope everyone is keeping safe and well.  Thank you again for supporting us in keeping the academy as safe 
as possible by following all the routines and procedures we have shared with you.  There are a couple of 
things noted below that we need to tighten up on but on the whole we should all be proud of what we are 
doing. 
 
I have recently been asked about individual photographs for the children.  We have a date booked in for 
November but are liaising with the photographer to see if he can take the photographs in a way that will fit 
in with our risk assessments.  I know many of you use these photographs as Christmas presents and so we 
will let you know as soon as possible if this is able to take place.  I appreciate how precious these pictures are 
for loved ones now more than ever and so I will confirm the plans with you over the next week so that you 
can plan accordingly. 
 
I hope you have a restful weekend and I look forward to seeing you all next week. 
 
Take care and be safe. 
 
Mrs Boothroyd 

 

Sanitiser – We have a stock of sanitiser that is over 70% alcohol and is fully available for pupils to use.  We 
understand that due to allergies and specific reasons, there may be some cases where pupils may need to 
bring in their own.  Please can this be over 70% alcohol and for individual use only - it should not be shared. 

 

Bags – Thank you for all your support in helping us keep the academy as safe as we can.  We have noticed 
recently that some children are starting to bring in bags from home.  We will supply a clear plastic reading 
bag for reading books to go into so there is no need to be bringing in anything else except a coat, water bottle 
and packed lunch bag.  Thank you in advance for your support with this.  

 

One-Way System – Thank you for following our one-way system at the start and end of day.  We appreciate 
some of our arrows have washed away and so once we get a dry spell we will remark the playground.  I know 
it may be tempting to cut across but it’s essential that we all follow the rules to keep safe.  Many thanks. 

 

A Plea for Safer Parking – Keep us all safe, please park safely!  Please do park sensibly and safely when 
dropping off or collecting your children from school.  Please do not park on the double yellow lines that are 
around all of our school entrances.  We have concerns, our families have raised concerns and our neighbours 
have expressed concerns that a small number of people are not parking safely.  If you can, please park away 
from school and walk in, this helps us to social distance and keeps us safe from coronavirus and also keeps 
the area around school traffic free and safer for your children.  Thank you for considering everyone and 
parking safely. 

 

Hawes Side Academy Website – Do not forget to visit our website to see all our latest news. Just click 
on www.hawes-side.co.uk/news 

http://www.hawes-side.co.uk/news
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Lunches – Whilst we would love to offer a more varied menu, we feel that at this stage we must continue 
with the packed lunch provision that has been available since 2nd September.  We will keep this under review 
and let you know if and when we can implement a new menu. 

 

CAR PARK UPDATE 

We just want to say thank you so much to you all for helping us keep our car park as safe as possible.  The 

pass system is working well and will continue. 

 

Child’s Name  Class  Value recognised  Values Certificate Comment  
Elsie RH Relationships Elsie is always keen to do the right thing and shows 

excellent listening skills to both adults and peers. Well 

done Elsie. You have made an excellent start in Mr 

Sandwell's class. 

Eliza RH Responsibility Eliza is always keen to do the right thing. She follows 

instructions well and is keen to tidy up and look after our 

classroom environment. Well done Eliza, you always try 

your best. 

Zack RA Respect Well done Zack! You have settled at Hawes Side really 

well and are always polite and respectful during 

registration, snack time and during the say.  
 

Mr Fleckney and Mrs Gray 

RA RA Responsibility  The whole class for joining in with lessons sensibly. 

Maia 1A Relationships For being a great friend to everyone.  

Elliot 1A Respect Always respecting our environment and helping to keep 

it tidy.  

Bianka 1H Resilience For showing resilience in maths ordering numbers and 

objects in a track. 

Joseph 1H Responsibility For showing responsibility by always being ready to 

learn. 

Hanna 1S Resilience For excellent work in Topic 

Harrison 1S Responsibility For always making the right choices and setting a great 

example to follow the golden rules in school.  

Milana 2A Respect For always being ready to listen to others. 

Lidia 2A Relationships For being a good friend and helping others. 

Laini 2H Responsibility Well done Laini for always taking responsibly within the 

classroom and ensuring everyone is happy and in good 

spirits.  
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Dexter  2H Respect Well done Dexter for always demonstrating respect to all 

those around him, both students and staff.  

Kaecen  2S Respect Kaecen has demonstrated an excellent work ethic this 

week always, showing enormous respect for others, 

equipment and the entire learning environment. You 

have been a superstar this week Kaecen. Well done  

2S 2S Responsibility   The whole class for trying really hard with all our 

assessments this week. 

Poppy  3a Responsibility Poppy is a role-model for responsibility, working hard in 

all that she does and always showing kind manners 

towards her peers and teacher.  Well done, Poppy. 

Millie 3A Reflection Millie is a role model for reflection, she is always thinking 

of others first and shows kindness and care to all those 

around her. Well done, Millie.  

Lucas  3H Resilience For always trying hard to challenge himself, 

demonstrating resilience and determination. 

Emilia  3H Relationships For always being kind and considerate towards others, 

an excellent role model for behaviour. 

Kendall 3s Respect Being a hardworking and polite role model for the whole 

class. 

Scarlett 3s Resilience A tremendous amount of resilience shown during a 

challenging event in class. 

Tanzeem 4a Respect For impeccable manners 

Katelyn  4A Responsibility For always being ready to learn. 

Brooke 4H Resilience Brooke never gives up and always tried to improve her 

maths work.  

Harry 4H Relationships For looking out for other class members and helping 

them in class.  

Henry 4S Responsibility For showing excellent responsibility for his learning. 

Izabelle 4S Respect For always showing fantastic respect inside and outside 

of the classroom. 

Evie 5S Responsibility For helping to tidy away after herself and others. 

Luca 5S Resilience For working really hard in PE to develop his coordination. 

Charlie  5A Respect For being a respectful member of the class. 

Lily-May  5A Resilience For showing resilience in numeracy lessons. 

Courtney 5H Resilience Fantastic effort and resilience within Maths 
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Sasha 5H Relationships Always a helpful and positive friend to her peers 

Chelsea 6A Respect For always being ready to learn! 

Olivia 6A Responsibility For beautiful presentation of work! 

Alfie 6H Resilience For trying hard in lessons and settling back into school 

really well.  

Grace  6H Reflection For asking for help when needed and taking on 

challenges in order to develop her learning 

William 6S Responsibility For being really responsible in his learning and always 

giving 100% 

 6S 6S  Reflection For reflecting as a class to make things even better when 

we learn. 

 
 

Thank you for your support – Thank you for ensuring that your child does not attend the academy if they are 
displaying COVID-19 symptoms and for all your support and understanding in the cases where we have had 
to send pupils home to obtain a test or isolate since our return to the academy. 
 
We never like to send children home from school, however, all your support during this time is very much 
appreciated. 

 

Coronavirus Update – As you may be aware, the government have this week announced restrictions to be 
implemented from Monday 14th September (see https://www.gov.uk/coronavirus). 
 
This new guidance does not change academy operations at this time however, we do ask that you continue 
to observe our request to use the one way system, maintain your social distance and do not stand or wait in 
the grounds during drop off and pick up to reduce the possibility of virus transmission.  Your support with this 
is very much appreciated and will help us all remain as safe as possible. 

 

Keeping Informed – The academy has its very own APP to keep you up to date with all our latest information. 
It is easy to find and download –  please see instructions below. 

 
 
 

 
 
 

https://www.gov.uk/coronavirus
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Hawes Side Academy – Term Dates – 2020/2021 

 School Closes School Opens (8.50 am) 

Autumn Terms 2020 
starts 

  Wednesday 2 September 2020 
 

Inset Day Thursday 1 October 2020 Monday 5 October 2020 

 
Autumn Half Term 
2020 

Friday 23 October 2020 
(Foundation, Yrs 1 & 2 @ 3.00 pm) 
(Yrs 3, 4, 5, & 6 @ 3.10 pm) 

 
Monday 

 
2 November 2020 

Christmas 2020 Thursday 17 December 2020 
(Whole school @ 2.00 pm) 

Monday 4 January 2021 

Spring Half Term 2021 Friday 12 February 2021 
(Foundation, Yrs 1 & 2 @ 3.00pm) 
(Yrs 3, 4, 5, & 6 @ 3.10 pm) 

Monday 22 February 2021 

Easter Break 2021 Friday 26 March 2021 
(Whole school @ 2.00 pm) 

Wednesday 7 April 2021 

 
May Day 2021 

Friday 30 April 2021 
(Foundation, Yrs 1 & 2 @ 3.00 pm) 
(Yrs 3, 4, 5, & 6 @ 3.10 pm) 

 
Tuesday 

 
4 May 2021 

Summer Half Term 
2021 

Friday 21 May 2021 
(Foundation, Yrs 1 & 2 @ 3.00 pm) 
(Yrs 3, 4, 5, & 6 @ 3.10 pm) 

 
Monday 

 
7 June 2021 

Summer 2021 Tuesday 20 July 2021 
(Whole school @ 2.00 pm) 
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One Way System 
Now that we have welcomed our new Foundation Stage pupils to the academy full-time, we have our revised one-
way system which is working well. Please see below: 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Johnsville Avenue 

Lennox Gate  

Pedders Lane 
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